United States Air Force Academy

Parents’ Club of Minnesota Meeting

October 1st, 2011
Fort Snelling’s Officer Club

Attendees:
Class of 2012
 Monica Manning, Jeff and Shari Piehl, Diane and Mark Selby, Greig  and Lisa Glover, 
Class of 2013
 Robyn  and Peyton Cook, Clint and Linda Laucher, Gail Manning, Peggy Farah. Theron and Lori Drenckhahn, James and Sherrie Dahlin 
Class of 2014
Julie and Ross Bertlesen, Steve and Sue Jantscher, Woody  and Elise Kingman, Steve and Karen Hoybook,   Karen Larsen,  Kim Landecker, Sandy Reichel,  Kate Clinton 
Class of 2015
 Beth Stout,  Bob and Ruth Holler, Becky Busho, Denise Byers Manuel, Carrie Dimmick, Kathy Donlin, 
Call to Order:  Grieg Glover.   The meeting was called to order by Grieg at 10:10a.m.  Monica Manning took minutes.
Approval of Minutes from May 2011:  No changes- approved
Introduction of Class Reps, Officers:  Lisa Glover introduced the officers and reps that were present.  Also club mission was stated. Described roles of the officers and reps. 
Cadet Updates 
Parents shared information about what their cadets were doing.  As always, it was good to hear about what these young men and women are up to.   Some highlights were: reports of summer activities, parents weekend, basic training, cadets struggles and successes. 
Old Business:

1. ALO Report: ALO Jake Zender was not present.  Lisa reported on the issue of the Academy accreditation issue that some instructors did not have a master’s degree in the math department. Once all the facts come out is will all be resolved. This was more of a media sensation than a real concern. 
2. Treasurer’s Report   Peggy Farah explained the financial report.  Our current balance is $13,214.92. Refer to report for details (see attached).  Report was approved.  Spring Banquet went well.  Plan to spend $5000 this year on the website.  We also received a $300 donation from Therese Witzin class of 2008. 
3. Website:  Theron Drenckhahn presented a power point on the plans for the new website (refer to it for all the details). Next steps: Move it out to stage area for people to review and make edits and changes.  Then will go live in about 1-2 months. Responses to questions: Currently it will not have a database behind it as that would cost another $2000.  Club fees will be able to be made through Paypal and there will be a merchandise page as well. 
4. Silent Auction Report: Jeff Piehl- it raised $6900.  He pointed out the banners that were made for the Donors. ATK gave $1000.  He encouraged all members to ask favorite restaurant or retailer to donate or consider a donation yourself. Response to questions: Yes we have a letterhead and letter for donations, contact Jeff Piehl.  LA county parent’s club website organizes all the parents’ club fundraisers across the country.  Mark Selby encouraged people to share ideas on ways to support MN cadets with the parent club to support our mission.  Special thanks to Darrel Tamosuinas for all he has done to help raise funds through the silent auction. 
5. Spring Banquet Report: Diane Selby- See report.  The focus of this event is on new appointees.  A big thank you to all who volunteered. 
6. Appointee Orientation Report:  Robyn Cook- Of the 32 appointees 27 families attended.  It was held at the Eagan Community Center.  The agenda was full and there was no speaker this year.  Five current cadets were on the panel.  This event was videotaped.  This event is particularly important now that the Academy no longer does it. Feedback was that the parents of the appointees thought it was wonderful and very helpful. 
7. Newsletter: Steve Jantscher – He does not want to duplicate the website or the meeting minutes.  He would like it to be like a magazine with long and short stories and updates on our current cadets.  He encourages the entire club to send pictures and stories of what their cadet is up to.  He will send it out once he has enough information from the club. 
8. Mailbag: Thank you from Kellen Bethke. The club sends graduates $50 and an engraved pen and pencil set. 
New Business:
1. All Academy Ball:  It will be December 30th 2011(Friday night).  It will be at Olympic Hills Country Club in Eden Prairie.  Nice to have an event that the cadets can attend.  They dress in uniform and dinner, dancing and casino are available as well as prizes and a monetary gift for the cadets.   They are seeking donations and help with all of the planning. Letter for donations and ideas for baskets to donate to silent auction will be sent via email to the whole group.  Contact Monica Manning if you are interested. Invitations will be arriving in November. 
2. Volunteer Openings:  All Academy Ball and Secretary and PNO coordinator. 
3. Mom’s Overnight:  Sherrie Dahlin- usually held in January around the 3rd weekend.  If you have ideas for overnight or feedback about last year let her know. 
4. AOG Representative- Rick West- He gave congratulations to this club as being one of the best.  He is on the board of directors for the MN AOG. They have members from the 1960’s to the present. He is the Twin Cities AOG liaison.  They would like to donate to our organization.  These graduates are leaders in the community and have successful careers.  They would like to be involved in this club and with the Spring Banquet. Also would like to mentor the cadets and share experiences and stories.  They would also like to do something for the MN cadets in COS.  They have all ranks and company leadership positions and want to be involved. Suggested having some kind of Holiday party for the MN cadets. 
Upcoming Events and Announcements:

1. October 13th PNO- Glockenspiel Restaurant 605 – 7th Street West. St. Paul, at 7 p.m. for Oktoberfest. Email reminder will be sent. 

2. November 5th next meeting and join us to watch AF/Army game Meeting at 10 am  Officers Club and then to Joe Sensors in Eagan for lunch, game will be at 2:30 pm.  

3. November 10th PNO- Tavern on France in Edina 7p.m. 
4. Cookie Packing: December 3rd 10 am at the Officers Club.  More info to come at the November meeting and via email. 
5. All Academy Ball: December 30th Olympic Hills Country Club in Eden Prairie.  Look for your invite in the mail. 
Adjourn:   Motion by Greig Glover at 11:53p.m. Next meeting November 5th, 2011 @Officers Club 10 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted by Monica Manning (secretary)
